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Friday 20th December 2024 

I can’t believe this is the final newsletter of 2024! This festive week has been filled with excitement, 

creativity and plenty of holiday cheer as we celebrated the end of term together. Thank you to 

everyone who joined us for the Christmas Fair yesterday—it was a wonderful event, and your sup-

port makes such a difference to our school. The Friends of Halwin raised over £285 at the fair and a 

grand total of over £1100 this term! Amazing! Thank you for all your hard work! A special thank 

you to the FoH for arranging the special guest to deliver gifts to the children at the fair and thank 

you to Lukas’s family for donating the lovely school Christmas tree again this year. 

Yesterday, I had the pleasure of joining Kingfishers for a special end of term treat. We were invited 

to watch the Helston Community College Year 9 Christmas show: Roald Dahl’s Revolting 

Rhymes—Little Red Riding Hood. The children loved the twist on the traditional tale as well as the 

sweets thrown to the audience! The children behaved beautifully and were excellent representa-

tives of Halwin, well done. Several commented that they can’t wait to join the drama club when 

they are at secondary school! Thank you to our parent helpers for your continued support.  

On Tuesday, we had a special visit from Ali Carr, who works for Bluefruit, a local embedded soft-

ware company. Ali gave an informative assembly about the hidden computers inside everyday 

items and he was very impressed with the children’s knowledge. Our First Lego League (FLL) 

team, The Hammerheads, also had the opportunity to take part in a hands-on workshop with Ali 

to help develop their programming skills in preparation for the competition at Culdrose in March.  

Owls have been learning about human rights and the Convention of the Rights of the Child in 

PSHE this week. Robins have enjoyed reading Sam and Dave dig a hole by Mac Barnett and        

imagining new endings (with a Christmas theme!) Kingfishers managed to find a break in the 

weather to launch their rockets today. Lloyd and Mia’s creation was the clear winner, propelling 

itself higher than the school building to an estimated height of 7.5 metres!  

Today, we all wished Mr Barnard good bye and good luck for his new job! Over the last 6 years, 

Halwin children and families have all benefited from his expertise and support and we wish him all 

the best for the future. 

As we approach the holidays, we are so proud of everything our children have achieved this term. 

Congratulations to Connor, Amelia, Kai, Rupert B, Sophie, Lukas, Benjamin, Harry, Rupert H-M, 

Amber, Marley and Poppy who have reached their Autumn 2 Accelerated Reader target. Don’t 

forget to keep reading over the holidays! Congratulations to our Most Valuable Players: Lloyd, 

Connor and Amelia in this term’s Times Tables Rockstars challenge between the 5 small schools in 

our Crofty hub! Keep your eye out for next term’s challenge. 

Finally, we would like to say thank you for the lovely cards and kind gifts and your ongoing sup-

port. We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year and look forward to seeing you 

again on Monday 6th January.  
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Next week’s lunch menu week 1 

Get in touch 
 

You can contact us via 
phone or email. 

 
01209 860329  

 
halwinsecretary@croftymat.org  

 
Wrap-Around Care 

Booking Link attached. 

Attendance 

We aim for all our    
children to have at least 

97% attendance 
throughout the year.   

Overall attendance for 
this week was 95.21%   

 

See below for the at-
tendance for each class 

last week. 
 

Robins: 95.38% 

Owls: 97.65% 

Kingfishers: 92.78% 
 

Congratulations Owls 
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Halwin Heroes 
This year we will be celebrating our Star of the Week and CARE champions every week! 
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Confidence  

 

Sophie 

 

Aspiration 

 

Fox 

  

Resilience 

 

Sam 

  

Enjoyment 

  

 

Kai 

 

Team Points 

 

Blue— 199 

Red—100 

Green— 187 

Yellow—112 

 

 

 

Star of the 
Week 

 

Robins 
 

Ella 

  

Owls 
 

Rupert B 

  

 Kingfishers 
 

Mia 

 

Maths Whizz 

Hall of Fame 

Kingfishers: Eli, Amelia, Luna 

Owls:  Benjamin, Amber, Alfie B, Zephyr, Marley, 

Rupert B, Henry 

 

Paisley —for being an  

   all-round amazing  

Halwin Citizen  
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Notices and Events 
Attendance 

The updated attendance policy is available on the school website: https://halwin.croftymat.org/  

Attendance letters will be sent out at the beginning of next term and attendance meetings arranged in January 

if needed where attendance is below 95%. We appreciate your ongoing support. 
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Diary dates 
 

 
Monday 6th January Start of Spring Term 

Tuesday 7th January Halwin Hive Family session—hall 

Wednesday 8th January Swimming begins—Owls and Kingfishers 

Thursday 16th January Census Day Special Menu — Pizza 

Tuesday 21st January MTC Parent Workshop for Y3 and Y4          

parents 

Thursday 30th January Will Keating workshops TBC 

Thursday 31st January Eco-Council visit to Paradise Park 

Friday 7th February NSPCC Number Day 

Tuesday 11th February Safer Internet Day 

Internet Safety Parent Workshop 

Friday 14th February  Parent Assembly & FoH Bake Sale 

w/c Monday 17th February  Half Term 

Monday 24th February INSET Day—school closed to pupils 

Thursday 6th March World Book Day 

Friday 14th March Parent Assembly 

Thursday 20th March 7pm Choir—Songfest 2025 














